
Minutes of December 8th, 2009  
 
In Attendance:  Becky Moul, Sara Cox, Cathy Gombas, Paul Ellis and Scott Carbee. 
 
Meeting opened at 7:05pm 
 
Talkin Trash was reviewed. For what was there the commission liked it. It is good to inform the 
residents of the budget status. Waiting for information from Shaw’s to finish the newsletter.  
 
Budget was discussed. It was decided as a whole that should the Selectmen remove the Hazardous 
Waste Day line item We, as a commission will stand up at town meeting and ask for it to be put back in. 
Let the residents decide. 1 gallon of gas pollutes3,000,000 gallons of water! 
Dept of Corrections makes signs. Contact them to see if we can get a sign made for the metal pile : 
Unauthorized Removal of Metals Prohibited-See Attendant. Maybe we can get a sign made for cheap 
money. 
 
Scott brought in the quote from Webber. For the 3 places it would be a total of $25,633 (includes 
forms). There’s no way we, as a commission and taxpayers, can justify this kind of expense.  
The 3 metal bins were brought up. We will use them for the metal pile putting the smaller items into 
them with the larger items in the open area. They can be lined up by the paper container. Some of the 
cement blocks can be placed between the containers as a barrier. Ask Gary to move these items for us.  
Becky motions to table the cement pad for the metal area, Cathy seconds; all in favor. Becky motions to 
use the 3 small containers fro the steel area, Pauls seconds; all in favor. 
Paul and Becky will go to the Transfer Station to take measurements.  
 
We have requested Scott will see Webber again and get a quote for the 2 small cement pads, a total of 
20.25 yards. Scott to bring new quote in for next meeting. This will determine if we proceed with 
warrant article. 
 
Becky to bring in the proposed warrant article for the 2 pads. Use wording from past town reports. 
 
As no one has bid on the transfer station building plans Scott motions we put it out for rebid, Paul 
seconds; all in favor. Have it put in the Manchester Union Leader and the Ledger. Becky to see Sherry. 
 
Where are we with Shingles? We, as a commission are not all on the same page with this. Sara and Cathy 
to go over past minutes.  
 
Next Meeting is January 12th, 7:00 pm at Town Offices Meeting Room.  
 
Cathy motions to adjourn. Paul seconds, all in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Becky Moul 
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